Professor Joe Wilkins 132 Frank Strong Hall University of Kansas

Dear Joe:

Could we arrange to have you lead the patriotic singing, buttressed by your Glee Club, for the Kansas State game, February 25? I have mentioned this in the enclosed copy of a letter to Chancellor Malotte

Mr. K.W. Davidson says that he will help out in any way he can. I will ask K.W. to get in touch with you regarding the printing of these songs. Doubtless the Alumni Association, the Athletic Association together with the Minister of Propaganda could have them printed. I would appreciate it, Joe, if you would select the songs and I will be glad to cooperate fully with you. You may reach me at K.U. 83. I think this would be a fine thing for everyone.

By the way, I do appreciate your singing the second time at the Kansas-Webraska game. I did not have nerve enough to ask you but the call came from the Chancellor's office because he was so impressed by the first exhibition that you put on at the Missouri game. This accounts for the confusion when you called Mr. Walkenstien in the Athletic Office, and of course, he knew nothing about it. I have always handled all those details and the Athletic Association has never been in on it.

This is just one of my extra side jobs that I get myself into because I want the public to have the best and the cleanest entertainment.

Again thanking you for all the fine work that you have done for the University and for us, I am,

Sincerely yours,

Director of Physical Education and Recreation Varsity Basketball Coach

FCA: 1g Enc.